Hartford University School

PSO Meeting

September 4, 2009
Attendance:  Paula Storniolo (Parent Co-Chair), Cleandra Coleman (Staff Co-Chair), Maria Dixon (Treasurer), Dan Burzynski (Secretary), Cleandra Coleman, Maureen Stone, Shannon Kevlin, Kelly Lawrence, Connor Broderick, Lisa Hanel, Tanzi Cunningham, Deaduri Gales, Kathy Ramirez, Jean Gatz, Heather Anthony, Tanya Cummings, Dave Cory, Margaret Cory, Julie Colucci, Diane Beckley.    

1. The Treasurer’s report indicated that the balance at the end of the last meeting was $7,743.23.  Since then, the PSO has deposited $217.00 in donations for the spring staff appreciation breakfast, $400.00 in spring picnic donations, $197.00 related to the coffee fundraiser, and $198.84 from Target’s Take Charge of Education program.   The PSO paid out $169.94 for flowers for the volunteers for the spring play, $800.00 for eighth grade graduation, $500.00 for third graders to go to the Shedd Aquarium, $341.33 to purchase the Second Step curriculum for K5, $341.03 to reimburse for expenses for the staff appreciation breakfast, $160.00 for cross country team shirts, $493.10 for the Triple A awards ceremony, $220.20 for treasure box purchases, $372.72 to pay for the spring picnic, and $99.00 to register for the 2009-10 Spelling Bee.  The ending balance is $5,374.58.  Those in attendance voted to pay $509.68 for the back-to-school picnic and $719.23 for the staff breakfast in preparation of the school year.   
2. Dave and Margaret Cory are the co-chairs of the Friends of Hartford event (Nov. 21st) this year.  They discussed the plans thus far for this year and requested the help that is needed to plan the event, get donations, and attend.  

3. The Pasta Dinner/Open House will be held on Sept. 17th.  Similar to last year, dinner will be 5:15 to 6 and the open house will be from 6:00 to 8:00.  A flyer will go out with information about the event, though Paula has already begun organizing volunteers.
4. The new staff members in attendance introduced themselves.  Tanzanique Carrington is the new assistant principal.  She is participating in the New Leaders for New Schools program to train future principals.  She has worked in MPS since 1997, primarily as a middle school math teacher.  Connor Broderick will be teaching 3rd graders in Room 29 with Ms. Kazmierski.  He worked at the UWM Children’s Center for 7 years.  He is not new to Hartford, as he was a student teacher in Room 6 and long-term substitute in 3rd grade last year.  Nathan Snieg is teaching with Ms. Sullivan in the Early Inclusion classroom.  It is his 5th year in MPS, most recently at McNair.  Karaline Wiltz is the new K5 teacher in Room 14.  She is a first-year teacher who graduated from UWM last December.  She is working on her Masters and would like to someday be a professor. 
5. Dr. Ellwood explained what is new at Hartford (besides the staff).  Hartford’s climate committee has been working to implement Positive Behavior Intervention Support (PBIS).  This program will be synthesized with the Love and Logic system to encourage appropriate behavior in the school.  PBIS starts with focusing on improving behavior in public areas, especially in the hallways at the beginning of the year.  Teachers have the ability to give out “Hartford Hurrahs” to students who are behaving.  Those with hurrahs may win prizes such as extra computer time or free reading time.  The focus will broaden over time.  Classrooms will also spend time each day with a daily boost to encourage and praise one another. 
6. The next meeting will be at 6:00 on Thursday, October 8th.  Snacks will be provided.   

Respectfully submitted,

Dan Burzynski

